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ST. CATHERINE'S N.S.
Est. 1903



St Catherine's National School

Donore Avenue
Dublin 8
Tel: 01 4542679

stcatherinesns@gmail.com
www.stcatherinesns.net

Date:  22/01/13

Dear Parents,

Congratulations to our school chess team! Last weekend they won the Grandmaster Team Tournament, which was attended by 31 other school teams from the Dublin and Leinster area. Congratulations to Keelin, Eric and Oscar for great play and determination.

At the most recent meeting of the Board of Management, which took place last Monday evening, there was some discussion of improving communication between parents and the Board. To this end, I have put together a brief information document to explain the Board’s role and how it functions, and who is currently on the Board. You should find it attached to this letter.

One item that came up for considerable discussion was the amount of illness in the school before Christmas. As well as “Slapped Cheek Syndrome”, we had several children with a vomiting bug and others with quite virulent chest infections, heavy colds, etc. Some of this is only to be expected in the winter months, but it was definitely more of a problem this year than in previous years. To try to improve things, the Board decided:
· Children are not to be allowed to drink directly from the drinking-water fountain; instead they may fill bottles with water from it and have their individual bottles on their desks.

· Warm water is to be provided in the toilets for hand-washing – this has already been done, and we are asking all parents to show their children how to wash hands really thoroughly.

· Parents are asked not to send their children to school if they suspect the child may be coming down with something, and not to send children who are not fully recovered from an illness back into school. As a general guide children should not be back in school until at least 24 hours after they have started on an anti-biotic.
The Board is currently reviewing our Behaviour Policy. In general we are quite happy with it, but we would be very open to hearing the opinions of  parents on how you feel the policy is working. We are adding the option of a “Playground Time-Out” sanction and I attach a sheet about how we see that working. We hope it would only need to be used rarely!

I am very sorry to say that the Garda vetting forms which some parents kindly filled in last year when they volunteered to help out with reading in the school appear to have got lost in the system. I definitely did post them off! If any parents are still interested – or if anyone else would like to volunteer – could you please fill them in again? The volunteering would involve helping out in classrooms and with hearing reading. 

I am aware that some Parents’ Association meetings this year have touched on the area of finance and fund-raising. Just to put your minds at ease, I want to reassure you that children will not be asked to bring in their own toilet rolls any time soon! However the grants from the Department of Education have been heavily cut over the last two years and really only cover heating, lighting, cleaning and the insurance. The funding for educational equipment, ICT, PE, swimming, participation in the National Children’s Choir, participation in chess leagues, and above all our orchestral studies, are all funded from within our own resources. So we really do need those fund-raisers, and contributions from those who can afford it.
We are currently looking at maths in the school and engaging in some information-gathering! All the children have been sent home with a survey form today, please do fill it in when you can and drop it back to us by the end of the month.

Thank you all for your continued co-operation and support.

Kind Regards,

April Cronin

